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Most part of the session 2020-2021 was affected by the Corona epidemic.
Due to the prolonged lockdown, studies in educational institutions were
disrupted during that period. Karim City College was not untouched and
along with all the departments, the Urdu department was also affected



but even during that time he kept looking for possibilities. Whatever was
possible was done by the department, the internal exams of semester six
were taken online and after their results, the admission in Post-
Graduation was done online. It was not appropriate to crowd the
auditorium; hence the induction meeting of post graduate students was
also held online.

INDUCTION MEETING FOR POST GRADUATION

The Induction meeting of Post-Graduation was held on 27 January 2022.

ONLINE INTERNAL TEST OF SEMESTER-6

The Internal Examination of Semester-6 was conducted online by the
Department. There were a total of 14 students in the batch. 11 students
participated in the internal test and three students did not appear in the
exam due to health problem, who later appeared for their exam.
Questions were created by Professor Ahmed Badr. Dr. Shahbaz Ansari
and Pro. Mohammad Issa released the questions. All the students entered
their answers through WhatsApp. Professor Mohammad Issa checked
their answers and published the result under the supervision of
Department Head Dr. Afsar Kazmi.

RESULT




INSPECTION OF THE
DEPARTMENT OF
URDU BY KOLHAN
UNIVERSITY,
CHAIBASA

On Saturday, 22 November 2021,
the inspection of Urdu Post-
Graduate Department by Kolhan
University was completed by a
three-member team. The
chairperson of the team was Dr.

Anwari Begum, Secretary Dr.
Sanjeev  Anand (CVC, Kolhan
University) and Dr. Rizwana
Perween (Head of Urdu

Department, Jamshedpur Women's
University) was as a member.
Principal Dr. Mohammad Reyaz
welcomed the team in the college,
and Dr. Afsaar Kazmi, head of
Urdu Department and other
professors Professor Ahmed Badr,
Professor Mohammad Issa and Dr.
Shahbaz Ansari welcomed the
inspection team, and cooperated the
inspection  team  under the
leadership of the Principal. The
team inspected  departmental
documents, departmental library,
study room and other points and
after the inspection it also met the
students. The inspection team
returned very satisfied and happy.
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DEPARTMENT TOOK PART IN “AAINA-E-
SHAB” ORGANISED BY SPArC, KARIM CITY
COLLEGE, JAMSHEDPUR

On January 31, 2022, SPArC, the cultural and literary organization of the
college, organized an online Mushaira in the name of “Aina-e-Shab” in
which the Urdu department of Karim City College cooperated. Professor
Gauhar Aziz (Mohammad Issa) took the responsibility of conducting the
event. In this Mushaira, 100 literature lovers from the city and outside
were happy to join through Google Meet. This Mushaira was of young
poets, many of whom were alumni of Karim City College, Urdu
Department. All the students of Urdu Department also joined the
Mushaira as listeners. It was presided over by Principal Dr. Mohammad
Reyaz and as the convener, the Head of English Department Dr. S.M.
Yahiya Ibrahim presented a detailed review and thanked everyone.
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PROGRAMME OF STORY RECITATION
ORGANISED BY THE DEPARTMENT.

In the Department of Urdu, Karim City College, a program of story
recitation is organized for the students of every semester in which
students from UG and PG both the classes participate and one student
recites a famous story of a great story writter.

This time this program was organized on the date 14™ March 2022
(Monday) in E-Class Room No.l. Department Head Dr. Afsar Kazmi
presided the programme, Dr. Shahbaz Ansari presented his views on the
art of story recitation and the student of Graduation Mohammad Minhaj
recited the famous story “KAFAN” written by Premchand. In the end
Prof. Ahmed Badr and Prof. Mohammad Issa presented the review.




PROGRAMME OF POEMS RECITATION
ORGANISED BY THE DEPARTMENT

Just as understanding poetry is very important for a student of literature, similarly
poetry recitation i.e. the style of reading poetry is also very important. Under the
same idea, the Department of Urdu, Karim City College organized a program of
poetry recitation at the departmental level on 3 April 2022. It was organized in
Class Room-2 in which three students presented Nazm and Ghazal. Safdar Haroon, a
student of post-graduation recited Allama Igbal's Ghazal “Kabhi Aaye Hagiqat
Muntazar” and Noor Tanweera student of UG recited Ghalib's Ghazal “Hazaaron
Khwaishein Aisi Ke Har Khwahish Pe Dam Nikle” and student of UG Adeeba

Jameel beautifully presented Faiz Ahmad Faiz’s poem “Mujhe Pehli Si Mohabbat
Mere Mehboob Na Maang” This event was held under the presidentship of the Head
of the Department Dr. Afsar Kazmi. Prof. Mohammad Issa expressed his views on
the style of reading poetry.




ESSAY WRITING COMPETITION
ORGANISED BY THE DEPARTMENT

Department of Urdu, Karim City College organized a departmental
writing competition in Room No. 23 on 16" May 2022. All the students
of Under Graduation and Post-Graduation participated in this
competition. The title for this competition was not given in advance but
by the Head of the Department Dr. Afsar Kazmi gave the topic at this
time. 30 minutes’ time was made available to the students to think about
the given topic. The given topic was “Hamari Zindgi per Taleem ke
Asraat”. The time for writing was fixed for one hour. All the students
wrote an article in Urdu on the given topic. Later, Professor Ahmed Badr
examined the articles and on the basis of result First, Second and Third
prizes were given,




Final Result 2022

Result of PG

No of appearing students: 05
No of pass students : 05
No of 1% Class : 05
Result : 100%
Result of UG

No of appearing students: 03
No of pass students : 03
No of 1* Class : 03

Result : 100%



